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MEDIA ADVISORY

Call for Wuskwatim Projects Federal Panel Review

Over 40,000 North American activists email Federal Environment Minister
Winnipeg, October 28, 2004. A coalition of Canadian and U.S. environmental organizations are calling on the Canadian Environment Minister to establish a full federal panel review of the Wuskwatim Hydro projects. Manitoba Wildlands, the Boreal Forest Network and the U.S.-based Natural Resources Defense Council have asked their activist networks to let Minister Dion know that a federal panel is necessary before potential licenses for the Wuskwatim projects. As of today, over 40,000 North American activists have written to the Minister requesting the federal panel.

The call for a federal panel has been intensified in the wake of the recent report by the Manitoba Clean Environment Commission giving the go-ahead to the proposed Wuskwatim dam and transmission lines, despite finding that the provincial assessment process to date had been flawed. 

Gaile Whelan Enns – Director Manitoba Wildlands stated, “The Clean Environment Commission confirmed many environmental concerns identified by participants. These must be addressed before Wuskwatim goes forward.”

“We need a federal panel of experts to ensure an independent review process,” said Don Sullivan, director Boreal Forest Network. “How we handle this first of a series of proposed hydro projects in Manitoba is meaningful for energy decisions across all of Canada and the United States.”

Awareness has been rising in the United States concerning the importance of the boreal forest and the role that the U.S. plays as a major consumer of electricity produced in the boreal. Manitoba Hydro exports roughly 40% of its hydropower through Excel Corporation in Minnesota.

“NRDC activists are eager to help change behavior in the United States that would threaten the boreal forest,” said Susan Casey-Lefkowitz, director Canada projects, Natural Resources Defense Council. “The boreal forest should be our biggest conservation opportunity, not our biggest development opportunity.” 

Contacts:

Gaile Whelan Enns, Manitoba Wildlands Cell: 204-981-3783

Don Sullivan, Boreal Forest Network Cell: 204-999-4389

Susan Casey-Lefkowitz, Natural Resources Defense Council (in Winnipeg through October 29, 2004) – 202-289-2366
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Washington, DC 2005
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